
-I 

I _,,,1 

PA ID 
TAMPA •L H 

P1,, t N ' 

VOL. S6, No. 2 University of Tampa . • Tampa, Florida April 24, 1987 

Mike Coale1/Mia.,,1 
A local musician practices on his bass in Plant Park. 

Committee looks at parking ismie 
By GREG SCHMIDT 
News Editor 

Parking on campus hll$. always 
caused problems for University 
of Tampa st\ldents as well as fac-
ulty and staff, so the UT 
administration has formed an ex-
ecutive committee to study and 
provide solutions to eliminate 
these problems. 

The committee consists of 
Larry Massingill, vice pres.ident 
for Business and Finance; Dave 
Ford, provost; Hal Schmelzer, 
chief of police and director of 
purchasing; and Bruce Samson, 
interim president. 

Several alternatives are now 
being considered, including one 
that would require all facully and 
staff to park in the Sports Center 
Jot. 

"Our major concern· is estab-
lishing our main priorities," said 
Massingill. 

"Students are our number one 
priority," Samson added. 

To accommodate the students, 
the committee will have to move 
faculty and staff parking or limit 
the availability of faculty/staff 
spaces, Massingil1 explained. 
Another solution would be open 
parking on a first-come, first-
served basis, but Massingill 
added that unre.stricted parking 
would be unfair to faculty IU)d 
students with classes later in the 
d.ay. 

"Put the paying customers up 
front where they ·belong," 
Schmelzer said. He said since 
the students are paying to go to 
UT, they should get the choice 
spots near the residence halls and 
around Plant Hall. 

Schmelzer commented that the 
University should be run lilce a 
business and il is "not good from 
a marketing standpoint" to give 
lhe employees preferred parking 
over lhe students. 

The University would be able 
to utilize the Sports Center park-
ing lot better if faculty and staff 
were moved, added Schmelzer. 
He explained that faculty and 
staff members would be gone by 
5 p.m., leaving lhe lot open for 
basketball and wrestling events 
in the evening. 

Before making any changes, 
however, the committee is wait-
ing to hear from lhe University 
community. 

Massingill said there have 
been varied types of responses 
so far, ranging from complaints 
to suggestions, the bulk coming 
from faculty. "There has been 
limited response from the stu-
dents." 

According to Schmelzer, "[The 
faculty and staff) ha.ve responded 
like wounded buffalo. Basically, 
it's they don't want lo do the 
walking." 

Mary Jane Schenck, 
chairperson for the humanities 
division, said better parking for 
the students is a gooJ idea, but 
she does not like the way the 
issue is being handled. "[The 
facuhy does] not think they 
should be given the least 
advantageous parking on campus. 
I'm speaking- for myself as well 
as the faculty." 

"It was presented at the faculty 
meeting as· though this might be 

• 

done because the student's well-
being is the first priority," said 
William Stewart, professor of 
English. "My feeling is that 
there is no qne priority; we have 
four groups that have to work in 
harmony. 

'1t affects the class much more 
if the professor is 15 minutes 
late to class," he added. 

Richard Piper, professor of 
political science, questioned the 
process of making the final 
decision. "I don't think that it's 
been , adequatly justified. The 
facully should have been 
consulted (sooner] as well as the 
staff and the students. I'm not 
thrilled about it [but] I could be 
convinced this could ease the 
parking issue." 

Schmelzer said the distance 
_from the Sports Center lot to 
Plant Hall is two and a half city 
blocks, or roughly one quarter 
mile. 

. Massingill, Samson, and 
Schmelzer all said they would not 
mind parking out at the center 
and walking to work. "I need the 
exercise," quipped Samson. 

There are other factors to con-
sider besides the obvious incon-
venience to those who have to 
park out at the center, Massingill 
said. He listed medical problems 

See cars, page 3 
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Faculty and starr may have to p.ark in the Sports 
Center lot in the ran. 

Surplus expe~ted this year 

Adminis~rs rmalizing 
19~7-88 budget 

By MARK LAPP 
Editor 

The University of Tampa ad-
ministration is presently in the 
process of finalizing Lhe budgeL 
for fiscal year 1987-88. Larry 
Massingill, vice president for 
Business and Finance, also indi-
~ated that the University is, hop-
ing for a $100,000-$200,000 
surplus this year. 

"We have put out the budget 
packets, met with all of the bud-
get managers, and Terry [Benson, 
director of Financial Manage-
ment,] and I are in the process of 
massaging the budget," said 
Massingill. He said the Finance 
and Audit committee of the Board 
of Trustees will look at the bud-
get on May 12 and the full Board 
of Trustees will address the bud-
get on May 19. The fiscal year 
begins on June 1. 

Massingill said it was too 
early in the budget process to 
release exact budget figures. 

But he did say that t.he 
proprosed budget includes a two 
percent increase in tuition and 
fees. Last year saw a nine 
percent increase in tuition, an 
eight percent increase in the 
meal plan, a 6.2 percent increase 
in housing, a 13.5 percent in-
crease in the activities fee, and a. 
22.8 percent increase in the ath-
letic fee. 

Bruc·e Samson, interim presi-
dent, said it was decided to keep 
the increase small so as to ap-
peal to incoming freshmen and 
to "send a clear message that the 
times of financial problems are 
behind us." 

"Most of our peers are putting 
in five to 10 percent increases," 
said Massingill. "The University 
needed to prove that we are fis-
cally responsible. rToe increase] 
is pretty close to the real rate of 
inflation." 

The budget also includes the 
addition of six new positions on 
the faculty. Provost Dave Ford 
said full-time tenure track posi-
tions are being added in finance, 
management. telecommunica-
tions, and elementary education. 

Also, two masters level, non 
tenure track positions will be 
added. One of these will be in 
freshman composition and the 
other will be in either freshman 
composition or math. "These 
would be full-time instructors 
who would not be eligible for 
tenure--they would serve six 
years or less," said Ford. 

"Hopefully we will reduce the 
number of adjuncts/' said Ford. 
''That is one of our goals . ." 

Massingill uid the 
administration is trying to find 
the funds for obtaining a new 
~"mputer system. He also said 

that the University is making a 
large commitment to repair, 
maintenance, and capital im-
provements. One-half million 
dollars will be al1oca~ed to that 
area. 

"We have an ambitious capital 
improvement program," said 
Samson. 

Massingill and Samson both 
indicated that they are looking 
for a $100,000 to $200,000 sur-
plus this year. "We're excited," 
said Massingill, "we will press 
very hard for a one million dollar 
turnaround." Massingill was re-
ferring to the fact that UT had a 
$700,000 deficit last year and if 
the schoo,I were able to get a 
$300,000 surplus this year it 
would represent a one million 
dollar turnaround in one year. 

Samson cautioned that the sur-
plus depends upon ful)draising 
before the end of the fiscal year 
in May. 'The surplus depends on 
how successful Mike Leding is," 
said Samson, in reference to the 
vice president for Institutional 
Advancement. 

He attributed the expected sur-
plus to three factors. One was 
the number of students who en-
rolled and remained, another was 
the cost controls the administra-
tion implemented this year, and a 
third factor, one which served to 
limit the surplus, was the fact 
that gift giving was less than 
expected and tuition discounts 
cost more than expected. 

Massingill indicated that the 
budget for next year is balanced 
and that the administration is 
hoping for a "small surplus," 
next year as well. 

As part of the cost controls 
implemented this year the staff 
did not receive merit raises. 
Samson said, "I desire to have 
some raises, there is no reason 
at this point that we. won't have 

• See budget, page 2 

-Trevel to Europe 
this summer, see 
page 7 

This is the last • 

-The ye Br in 
pictures, see 
pages 8, 9, end 10 
-Science 
professor Merlan 
Ellison retires, 
see pBge 13 
-Spartans bet t 1 e 
with Fl a. Southern 
on the bBSebell 
diamond, see page 
14 

of The 
inaret for the 

Good luck 
exams 

a 
and 

safe 



2- The Minaret news April 24, 1987 

Senior eve_nts planned 
graduate of lIT. Ford said he will 
be given an honorary Doctor of 
Laws degree. Martinez will be 
the only person who will receive 
an honorary degree this year. 

Budget,Jrom page 1---------

By MARK LAPP 
Editor 

Seniors have several events 
taking place before their much-
anticipated graduation. A class 
meeting has been scheduled for 
Wednesday, a dinner with the 
Tampa Alpha Alumni chapter will 
be held that evening, and the 
senior class party will take_ place 
next Friday night, accordmg to 
Senior Class President Eric Doan. 

take place next Friday night from 
. 9 p.m. to midnight in the 
cafeteria. There will be an open 
bar and sandwiches, cheese and 
other fmger foods. Epicure will 
be providing the food. Doan 
said there also will be a D.J.--
from the same group that has 
been at the pool for the past few 
Saturdays. The party is also be-
ing partially sponsored by the 
Tampa Alpha chapter, which 
provided $1300. The rest of the 
costs are being covered by Stu-
dent Government. 

Doan said there will be a free 
continental breakfast in Fletcher 
Lounge from 8 a.m. until 9 a.m. 
on May 3, the morning of 
graduation. 

A total of approximately 354 
people will receive diplomas, 
according to Kathryn Cummings 
of the Registrar's Office. Twen-
ty-six people will be receiving 
Masters of Business 
Administration degrees and the 
rest will be receiving Bachelors 
degrees. Cummings emphasized 
that these figures are "ball park 
figures" because there are always 
a few students who do not make 
it and a few others who decide to 
take part late. 

Ford said the ceremony takes 
approximately one and a half to 
two hours. He said a reception 
_will take place immediately after 
graduation between the river and 
the Union. Refreshments and 
hors d'oeuvres will be ·served. 
Ford said the Union will be a 
backup in case of bad weather. 

some bonus pool." He said the 
amount of the bonuses will de-
pend on the amount of the sur-
plus. 

In regard to raises for the next 
fiscal year, Samson said a deci-
sion has not yet been made. 
"We will not be able to deter-
mine what bonuses or increases 
will be available next year until 
the wage and salary survey is 
finished. We will look at wage 
inequities. It will be September 
at the earliest {before a decision 
is made]," said Samson. 

Massingill said he expected 
scholarship money "will be very 
close to (this] year." He said the 
University anticipates enrollment 
will be the same as this year. 

Massingill said on·e of his 
goals for this coming fiscal year 
is to improve the accounting of 

expenditures so it is similar to 
the procedures used by other uni-
versities. 

He also indicated that one of 
the goals for the administntion 
is to increase funds in the aca-
demic area. He cited the addition 
of the six new faculty in the new 
budget as evidence of this. "It 
will take several years," said 
Massingill. 

"We feel this budget is one 
that is endorsed by budget man-
agers," said Samson. "They 
didn't get everything, but we feel 
it is reflective of their requests." 

Samson also said he was 
pleased to see that the budget 
will be approved before the end 
of the fiscal year in May, instead 
of in September, as it was this 
year. "It will allow us to operate 
more effectively," said Samson. 

The class . meeting on 
Wednesday will begin at 3. p.m. 
in Union room three and will be 
led by University Marshal 
Marlon Ellison. Ellison said he 
will be giving instructions for 
marching and lining up for the 
ceremony, as well as what to 
wear. Additionally, Mike Lauder, 
president of the Tamp;i. Alpha 
Alumni chapter, will talJc about 
becoming an alumnus. 

Wednesday evening, the 
Tampa Alpha ch;i.pter will be 
sponsoring a dinner at the Ocean 
Club. It will take place from 5 
p.m. to 8 p.m. and will include a 
free buffet dinner and one 
complimentary drink. It will be 
open only to seniors; invitations 
have already been sent out or 
will be sent out shortly, accord-

Provost Dave Ford said seniors 
will need to start assembling for 
the line of march at 9 a.m. 
Commencement exercises begin 
at 10 a.m. Ford said there will 
be about 2000 seats available on 
the east side of Plant Hall porch 
for guests. "Seating will be ~o 
problem," said Ford. He said 
people can begin to take their 
seals after they have been set up 
at about 8 a.m. If the weather is 
bad the ceremony will be moved 
to McKay Auditorium. "I hope 
the ·weather cooperates," said 
Ford. 

Ford said caps and gowns will 
be available up until com-
mencement. He said that all ac-
counts must be cleared with the 
Cashiers Office before one can 
receive their diploma .. 

UT opens for swnmer rental 

ing to Doan. . 
Doan said the class party will The graduation speaker will be 

Governor Bob Martinez, • 1957 

Doan said the senior class 
voted at its last meeting to give 
the $21,000 class gift to two ar-
eas. The library will receive 
$18,000 to purchase books, and 
$3000 wm put toward the pur-
chase of picnic furniture to be 
put in the grassy area in front of 
the Union. 

IN VIETNAM 

By GREG SCHMIDT 
News Editor 

While the students are away 
this summer, the University of 
Tampa will be renting out the 
empty residence halls, class-
rooms, and athletic fields. 
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"We always rent out," said Hal 
Schmelzer,. UT chief of police 
and director of purchasing. 
'There's no students, there's no 
one using the facilities. A resi-
dence hall sitting empty is a 
capital invesLment that nothing 
is happening with." 

UT will be renting out such 
facilities as Fletcher Lounge, the 
University Union, the ballroom, 
McKay Hall, Res Com, Universi-
ty West, Smiley Hall, the soccer 
field. the intramural field, and the 
Spartan Sports Center. 

Various companies and 
organizations, like the American 
Language Association, lhe Tampa 
Bay Rowdies, Becker CPA Re-
view Course, and the Tampa Bay 
Bucanneers, have already booked 
the University for meetings, 
seminars, workshops, receptions, 
spons camps, training camp, and 
even weddings. According to 
Schmelter, Fletcher Lounge is 
reserved every Saturday and Sun-
day in the months of June and 
July for weddings. 

"We're pretty well booked," he 
said. "We rent them the facili-
ties, the residence halls ... they 
use our food service. It's a nice 
little package." 

Schmelzer remarked the 
University makes a )o,t of money 
off this marketing venture each 
year. He estimated that a small 
camp lasting only a week brings 
in about $5000 for UT. Over the 
entire summer, the net profit is 
approximately $150,000. 

"With the Bucs, il's going to 
go up to about a quarter million," 
said Schmelzer. 

Schmelzer added UT rents out 
its facilities during the year as 
well, although not as frequently 
because academic events and stu-
dent activities have priority. 

CORRECTION 

In the April IO issue of The 
Minaret, volume 56, number 23, 
it was incorrectly stated that 
Steve Kem is a freshman. He is 
a junior. 

TUTOR 
Looking for reliable, 

cheerful, 
disciplined person 

to supervise 
11 year old prep 

student 
twice per week 

$10/hour. 
Own transportation. 

254-:9691 
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Studies show suicide rate among 
college studen~ is rising 

CPS-Amid the growing 
concern about high school sui-
cides and suicide attempts in New 
Jersey, Connecticut and Illinois 
health officials said the suicid~ 
rate among college students ap-
pears to be rising, Loo. 

It is rising, other campus offi-
cials reported, despite more stu-
dent. willingness. to use college-
provided counsclmg services. 

College men, moreover, are 
more prone to destroy them-
selves than high school boys. 
College men's suicide rate also is 
higher than campus women's the 
studies show. ' 

The reason, some say, is that 
some men cannot cope with 
women's growing social and eco-
nomic independence from men. 

The cure, other officials warn, 
may reside in everything from 
nuking colleges treat students 
more "caringly" to restricting 
news coverage of suicides. 

At a March 27 press confer-
ence in Washington, D.C., four 
suicide prevention experts warned 
news accounts of such tragedies 
may encourage others to destroy 
themselves. 

"The very things that make a 
news story are the very things 
that may cause a suicide: the 
lurid details," warned Herbert 
Pardes of Columbia University, 

Whatever the reasons, the sui-
cide rate is rising. In a Novem-
ber, 1986 study, the Centers for 
Disease Control (CDC) found that 
in 1984 the suicide rate was 12.S 
per 100,000 young people aged 
IS to 24. 

The numbers represent an in-
crease from 1983, when the sui-
cide rate was 11.9 per 100,000 
young people. 

.. 'i:'he numbers, however, also 
obscure the fact tJ, the suicide 
rate in 1980 ' ~s 12.3 per 
100,000 young people, meaning 
the problem has stayed nearly 
the same through the decade. 

Yet there may be even more 
suicides than the COC indicates. 

"Coroners will say 'I'll do 
anything 1 can do not to docu-
ment a suicide,"' said Julie Perl-
man, executive director of the 
American Association of Suici-
dology. 

"They're trying to protect the 
family," Perlman added. 

The recent set of statistics 
also shows that young men are 

Cars,from page 1 
that may impair the driver from 
walking great distances, large 
loads to be carried lo and from 
the car, and members of the UT 
community who take frequent 
trips ·off campus as factors that 
have to be taken into considera-
tion. 

"This is a volatile issue,'' re-
m_arked . Massingil1, but ch~nges 
will be made. The present situa-
tion of "uncontrollable, hodge-
podge" parking is unacceptabl~. 
he said. 

Regardless of the changes, the 
University is working to imple-
ment security features at the 
S_ports Center lot. Already, a 
six-foot chain link fence has 
been installed around the lot. A 
security guard will be posted 
from 8 a.m. to S p.m. starting in 
the fall and there are plans to 
pave the lot and add lighting. 

The improvements are being 
paid for with money from the 
Sporls Center bond allocated for 
this purpose, Samson said. 
''Those monies must be spent 
over there." 

Massingill said he thinks the 
parking issue will be cleared up 
and decided upon by the end of 
May. 

five times as likely to commit 
suicide as . young women, and 
college-aged young men are twice 
as likely to kill themselves as 
are boys age JS to 19. 

Researchers believe young 
men are less able 10 deal wilh 
changing relations between the 
sexes and less likely to resolve 
emotions of grief and sorrow 
than are women. 

Leah Dickstein of the 
Louisville School of Medicine 
calls it the "White Knight Com-
pl~x," in which young men are 
raised to deny their emotions and 
that they depend on others. 

Even today, many young men 
grow up expecting traditional 
male-female relationships, Dick-
stein said, although women are 
now more likely to break off a 
relationship. 

"In the past," Dickstein said, 
"women didn't leave men. They 
had no place to go, no education. 
Now, women hav.e many op-
tions." 

"Dependency," she added, "is 
very much connected to suicide 
in men, since dependency is not 
acceptable in men. When a man 
fee]s he is dependent, he feels • 
helples_s and out of control." 

Dickstein cited a recent article 
in The Men's JourNJl, in which a 
male author said that breakups 
bTing heartbreak to women, but 
that "men suffer a breaking of 
the spirit." • 

Another reason the campus 
suicide rate is rising is that stu-
dents have "a higher pressure 
quotient" .than .in the past, said 
John Hipple of North Texas State 
University and the National Cen-
ter for Health Statistics. 

"You leave your family--your 
support system--when you go 
away lo college. You might feel 
alone. There are financial pres-
sures. College costs are going 
up, and it's getting harder to get 
[financial] aid." 

Donald Kees, director of the 
University of Idaho's Student 
Counseling Center, traces stu-
dents' s1,1icidal feelings to some 
kind of loss, be it money, a 
relationship, or even free time. 

Students also suffer symptoms 
of emotional and physical ill-
nesses when certain lifestyle 
needs are frustrated, Indiana State· 
University Professor Emeritus 
Charles Nelson asserted in a re-
cent srudy of campus suicide. 

Colleges themselves, most of 
the experts agree, can help. 

"The university is a major in-
tervention in the lives of its stu-
?en1:5," _Nelson wrote, adding that 
mst1tu11ons should develop pro-
grams to help students cope with 
stress. 

Leighton Whitaker, the direc-
tor of psychological· services at 
Swarthmore College, 
recommended schools "care for" 
students, rather than show 
"normal disinterest." 
· Facuity and staff, Whitaker 

said, can "erode the foundations 
c;if self-destructiveness" in de-
pressed or angry students. 

Students are asking schools to 
help, too. 

At the University of Pennsyl-
vania. student traffic at !he coun-
seling office is up 14 per cent 
this year, a phenomenon staffe, 
Vivian Boyd attributes to more 
a~ceptanc~ of counseling ser-
vices. 

Another Penn counselor at-
tributes_ the increase to higher 
academic standards and advertis-
ing. 

"We are getting more kids ear-
lier every year, and are forced to 
put kids on waiting lists all the 
time," added North Texas State's 
Hipple. 

Suz~nne Nickeson, the psy-
chologist. for the University of 
Tampa's Personal Development 
Center, agreed that most of the 
explanations for the rise in the 

. national suicide rate are valid, 
but she argued with the way the 
infonnation was collected. 

"Those reports are done at one 
institution," she said. "They 
generalize. the whole college 
population. Where did they get 
the information? I'd like to know 
what sample they used to come 
to [those] conclusion[s). Other 
things may ei1plain [the increase] 
•• a town where the economic 
conditions are deflated or a natu-
ral tragedy." 
. Nickeso~ said news coverage 
JS a factor m lhe growing suicide 
rate, but "I don't know that it 
prompts people to see suicide as 
an option who didn't think of it 
before. [It affects] those who are 
already severely depressed. It 
may push th.em to that ultimate 
step." 
. As far as women being more 
/,ndependent, Nickeson said, 
Females have had less practice 

at being independent. In terms 
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S • Mi-r<t rilo pholo 
uzanne Nickeson bas several ideas for informing the 

student body about alternatives to suicide 
of economics, more (wom;n) 
ma:y be employed [and) earning 
th~1r own, monex, but I don't 
think they re more independent 
from men." 

Women are more emotional 
!,han men, said Nickeson. 
Women have a harder time 

[with] leaving h9me and corning 
to college because of tlie emo-
tional ties that are lost. The 
only ~motion guys readily ex-
press is anger. Suicide is the ul-
timate self-destructive expression 
of anger." 

For this reason, men are less 
!_ikely ~o come_ in for counseling. 
Theres a stigma attached to 

having psychological problems. 
If a person is depressed, he could 
come to a counselor and become 
aware of the factors leading to 
depression. But because !here's a 
negative association with going • 

to a co_unselor, people are going 
to avoid that. They feel it's 
some reflection on lhem." 

. N~ckeson said she wants to 
el!mmate that stigma. To do 
this, she wants to "broaden the 
way lhat the Personal Develop-
ment Center offers services to 
lhe_ students, not just sit here and 
wait for someone to walk in." 

She also wants to "inform the 
student body [and] publicize what 
we do here and educate others 
about using our service." To ac-
complish this, she plans to "go 
~o the dorms, go to club meet-
mgs, go to workshops [and] of-
fer programs that would present 
alternate ways of dealing with 
problems. [And] involve the 
faculty and staff more in referring 
s_tudents to the center. A lot of 
umes, those people are the first 
to notice problems." 

YESI I 

THE 1987 MOROCCAN HAS 
ARRIVED. 

Yearbooks can be picked up in the 
Moroccan Office (Rm 6) of the Union from 
10 am to 5 pm. 

IF YOU HA VE ALREADY 
PURCHASED YOUR 
1987 MOROCCAN: 

Bring your· receipt to pick up your book. 

IF YOU WISH TO PURCHASE 
A YEARBOOK: 

I ) Br_ing SI 5 cash or check to the 
Moroccan Office, (Rm 6) of the Union 
upstairs 

OR 

2) Pay for your book, cash, check, or 
. charge, in the Cashier's Office, 4th floor 

Plant Hall 

YEARBOOKS WILL BE SOLD ON A 
FIRST COME - FI.RST SERVED BASIS. 
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Editorial------
A turbulent, but 
successful year for UT 

Under the Minarets was a book written a few years ago by Professor 
James Covington for the University of Tampa's 50th anniversary. How is 
life under the minarets as UT finishes up its 56th year? 

It could be said that 1986-87 was a year of transition for the University of 
Tampa. There were sweeping changes made in both the structure and 
personnel of the administration, the University faced an accumulated 
deficit of over $1.4 million, and morale among UT employees was low. Not 
all of these problems could be solved in one year, but efforts have been 
made which go a long way toward improving the situation. 

Bruce Samson was brought in from Tampa's business community in 
August to try to help alleviate UT's financial woes. His predecessor had lost 
a great deal of credibility with faculty and staff, so a strong leader was 
needed. Samson imposed some measures which were not very popular•• 
he froze faculty and staff pay, he placed strict limits on various types of ex-
penditures, and began to more closely monitor all spending. But UT is 
beginning to see the fruits of this austerity. The University is expecting a 
surplus as large as $200,000 this year, which stands in stark contrast to the 
six figure deficits UT has run up each of the last two years. 

Credit for this financial turnaround should go to several areas. One of 
these areas obviously is the administration operated by Samson and his 
application of sound business principles. But the staff should also be 
commended tor bearing some of the burden by having their salaries 
frozen. The entire University community should be commended for func-
tioning under this year's financial constraints. The students (and their par-
ents) should receive some of the credit too. They put forward the funds 
for the nine percent increase in tuition this year. 

Samson also ordered a major administrative personnel reorganization, 
including the elimination of the Student Development area, and along with 
it the positions of vice president and assistant vice president for Student 
Development. On the surface, these changes appeared to be blows 
against student interests, but it is apparent that several other schools op-
erate under a dean system for students, instead of having a vice president 
for students. Also, Samson has proven himself to be open to student 
concerns and has made efforts to meet with students, as well as faculty and 
staff. 

It is hoped that these administrati_ve changes will be the last ones for a 
while and that now all of the administrators can settle into their positions. 
Continuitv is something that UT has lacked this year because of all the per-
sonnel changes. Maybe now the University can develop the stability that it 
needs. 

Security became an especially big concern on the UT campus this year. 
The hiring of additional police officers made a noticeable difference in the 
visibility of campus patrol. The University responded to student, staff, and 
faculty concerns. 

Another attempt to increase security was not successful. There was a 
great deal of hoopla regarding the creation of a student-run escort service. 
Operations seemed smooth while they lasted, but eventually the program 
fizzled out and students once again had to resort to calling the campus po: 
lice in order to cross the campus safely. This hinders the officers' ability to 
effectively patrol the campus, but is important for the campus community's 
safety. 

Additional fencing and lighting around Res Com and University West 
residence halls were another safety measure taken by the administration. 
Though it will never be safe for students to travel around the campus alone 
at night, the lighting at least helps people feel a little more secure. 

The athletic department continued to bring UT national attention during 
the year. The basketball team defeated national power North Carolina State 
and almost pulled another upset over the defending national champion 
Louisville Cardi;nals. However, they still could not seem to win the big ones 
in the stretch -as they lost to Florida Southern twice and to West Georgia in 
the South Regional playoff game. 

The baseball team posted its best start ever and hopes are that they will 
return to the College World Series this year. The baseball team is a definite 
bright spot of the athletic program. Kenny Dominguez has proven that he 
is a man who will get things done. Instead of complaining about not h,aving 
enough money in his budget. he will go out and raise it himself. 

There was a lot of talk of bringing football back to the University. With the 
financial situation of the school and the tact that the University has yet to 
sufficiently fund the other sports, it is hoped that it will remain justtalk. 

There has also been talk this year of creating a school of business at the 
University. Doing this would be inadvisable for a school the size of UT. 
The University of Tarrpa is a liberal arts school, first and foremost. The Uni-
versity should never lose sight of that fact. Creating a school of business 
would hurt the liberal arts aspect of UT. No matter how popular business is 
with people it should be kept in perspective. 

The University of Tampa has survived a turrultuous year:. With continued 
strong leadership it looks as if it will soon develop the long-term stability 
~hat it needs. 

Quote of the Year: 

"Friendship should be more than biting Time can 
sever." 

-T. S. Eliot 

Ra~ism not just in South 
By CLARK PERRY 

When we think about racism we think 
about the 1960s and demonstrations 
and Martin Luther King and the back 
sections of buses and restaurants. 
Well, most of us do. • 

Some people think about Alabama. 
I'm from Alabama. When I meet people 
I'm usually asked where I am from. So I 
answer Alabama. After the second or 
third person asked me this, I saw there 
was a definite pattern to the responses I 
was getting. 

First: an eyebrow was raised, usually 
the right one, for some reason. Then 
they repeated the name of my home 
state as if they were auditioning for 
"Hee-Haw." Then they would tell me I 
don't have an accent. Always. 

Most people want to know what it's 
like to live in Alabama. When I start 
telling them we too have suburbs and 
cable TV and condos and video rental 
chains and heat • and snow they get 
bored quickly. I think they expect to 
hear something pertaining to racism. 

Racism must seem localized to many 
people. After all, George Wallace is from 
Alabama, right? The famous Selma 
march took place in Alabama, as did that 
tragic church bombing in Birmingham. 
So Alabama's racist to a lot of people. 

I don't try to defend this. Alabama has 
changed for the better in the last twenty 
years, but it has not changed enough. 
The state is still racist to a great degree. 
However, we, as a nation, have not 
changed enough, either. At one time, 
slavery was legal in every state in the 
union. 

Earlier this year a series of events 

boldly announced that racism is alive 
and well in the rich white suburb of 
Howard Beach, New York, a place far to 
the north of the Mason-Dixon line. The 
recent incidents in Forsythe County, 
Georgia illuminated the racial hatred that 
remains in the "New· South. 

And we in Tampa wonder if tonight 
• blacks will take to the dark streets and 
alleyways again, pelting cars with 
bottles and rocks in protest of the highly 
questionable practices of the city's 
police depa~:nent. 

Take the social blinders from your 
face and you can see racism 
everywhere. Studies in our magazines 
tell you blacks hold less than one 
percent of the executive-level jobs in 
America. Turn to the sports section and 
read how black managers are virtually 
nonexistent. The evidence is ev-
erywhere, folks, not just in Alabama. 

As a matter of fact, I believe one of 
the major reasons our government finds 
it so difficult to condemn apartheid in 
South Africa is because we cannot 
function without vestiges of the system 
ourselves. If we point the finger at P.W. 
Botha, someone else might examine us 
a bit too closely and notice we, too, are 
guilty of the crime. For racism is an 
economic issue, as well. 

Racism is not inherent to Alabama. It 
is not exclusively a "Southern· problem, 
nor is it merely American in nature. 
Racism extends throughout the world 
and the first step in eradicating this evil 
is by recognizing and admitting there is 
an evil. Some of us try; others tell 
themselves it OfJly happens in Alabama 
so they won't have to deal with it. 

We must deal, with racism. Our world 
is a much poorer place, otherwise. 
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What will be missed? The Polish Herltage room, of c9urse 
By MARK LAPP 

Well, seniors, they say this is the 
turning point in our lives. Forget about 
high school, this is the real graduation. 
This is the payoff for all of those boring 
textbooks, those endless searches in 
the library for the one source that 
someone decided to check-out (or steal) 
before you, and all of those nights in 
your dorm room when your neighbor 
decided to play an AC/DC concert with 
his stereo volume on "10." . 

Four years surely- have gone by 
quickly for those of us who first set foot 
on the UT campus in the fall of 1983. I 
will never forget that hot day in August 
when I had to stand in the registration 
line in Fletcher Lounge, and then at the 
end of the line we were told, "Sit down, 
now it's time for your yearbook picture: 

What was going on in the world in the 
fall of 1983? The Soviets shot down a 
Korean airliner, the Marine barracks in, 
Beirut was bombed, and the U.S. 
liberated Grenada. In a way, all of that 

seems like it occurred yesterday. 
What was going on at UT in the fall of 

1983? The bimester reigned. I 
rem,ember coming over to the campus 
during the summer to pre-enroll for my 
classes. My advisor was an accounting 
professor named Tyson. I don't 
remember his first name. He was bald 
and to the point. I obviously did not 
know what I was doing when I enrolled in 
biological diversity and pre-calculus, 
both on the bimeste.r. I was neither a 
science nor a math major. (There was 
no such thing then of science classes 
for non-sci~nce majors.) It was not a 
fun first semester. Needless to say, I 
never again took 16 credit hours on the 
bimester. 

Things got better after that first 
semester. Classes became more 
manageable and college life became 
more interesting. Jesse Jackson and 
Senator John Glenn came to campus to 
speak as part of the 1984 campaign. It 
made me proud to be a student here. I 
didn't think that anyone outside of a five 

Learning is all 
attitude • ID the 

By ANDREA PORRECA 

I've noticed something disturbing 
about today's generation of college stu-
dents. The "me" generation has reached 
the university age, and very little will get 
done these days unless there is some 
substantial personal gain involved. 

This group of students feels that they 
have already learned all they need to 
survive ih life-- and no one can tell them 
otherwise. I like to go through life with 
the attitude that there will always be 
more for me to learn. I like to share what 
I know with others, and enjoy when they 
share ideas with me. Unfortunately, if 
you ever get involved in a debate with ii-
member of the "me" generation, it is 
hopeless. The "me" student will hear 
nothing that contrasts his view. 

A $30,000 starting salary is a com-
mon expectation of today's college stu-
dent. What ever happened to the entry-
level position? Are these people so in-
telligent that they are ready for execu-
tive positions already? I seriously doubt 
it. It's time these students came off 
their ego trips and understood that they 
are just like everyone else-- they have a 
lot to learn, and yes, they do make mis-
takes. 

What caused these people to put 
themselves on pedestals? Are the par-
ents to blame? More importantly, what 
will happen when the world is run entirely 
by these people some day? Common 
courtesy will be replaced by expected 

payment for everything. No one will care 
about anyone else and everyone's 
opinion will be the opinion. 

People should learn as much as they 
can, or some day they may realize that 
there was more to life than what they 
saw. Let's hope they find out in time so 
thev don't miss out. 

University of Tampa faculty have 
much knowledge to share with students; 
that is, • th.a students can find it in 
themselves to accept the fact that they 
have a great deal to learn. 

I'm about to graduate from UT. There 
are a few people I would like to thank for 
sharing their knowledge with me. Thank 
you Dr. Garman, for showing me that I 
really could do algebra. Also, thanks for 
the help with the Macintoshes in The 
Minaret office. 

Dr. Mendelsohn, the class I took with 
you was by far my favorite literature 
class. I'm just sorry I didni take a class 
with you sooner so I could have taken 
more. 

Dr. Solomon, thanks for standing by 
me no matter what. You were helpful 
both as my academic advisor and as 

• advisor for The Minaret. I apolog,ize for 
the "squirrel issue." 

Grant Donaldson, thanks for being 
such a good friend and teacher, and for 
making me keep working until I got it 
right. • 

Despite the valuable four years I 
spent here, I realize I have a great deal 
to learn ... and I'm anxious to get started. 

mile radius had ever heard of UT, let 
alone two presidential candidates .. 

Parking has changed a lot over the 
last four years at UT. I was a commuter 
my first three years so I became well-
acquainted with every parking space. 
My freshman year I parked in the 
muddy, pothole-filled lot behind the 
swimming pool. Now Tampa Prep is 
there. Then I moved over to Lot #9 on 
the west side of the old Unity church 
(now the bookstore). But soon that lot 
too disappeared and now building B of 
ResCom is there. 
. I never really thought I would come to 

the University of Tampa. Because I was 
raised in the Tampa area I remember 
hearing about the success of the UT 
football team, but I never gave thought 
to the idea that I would go to college 
here. Somehow, high school seniors 
have the idea that they t\ave to get at 
least 500 miles away from home in order 
to really be at college. But because of 
urs generous scholarship program I 
was able to come here. I am glad that I 

did. The education is good, and the 
professors are great. And, besides, UT 
has brick roads. Colleges are supposed 
to have brick roads. 

The restoration of the minarets is still 
moving at a snail's pace. But at least 
now we have one minaret to point at 
when we say, "This is what they're 
supposed to look like." 

What will I miss from UT? There are 
so many things, like the friends and the 
attractive campus, but here are a few 
specific things: Dr. Piper's Lyndon 8. 
Johnson impersonation, Thursdays (the 
day the newspaper is finished for the 
week), Florida Orchestra concerts i,n 
Plant Park, the Polish Heritage room, 
and Dr. Stewart's comments at the 
annual Honors Convocation. 

I'm sure there will be a certain 
satisfaction in my mind as I walk across 
Plant Hall Porch next Sunday. To all of 
those who have studied, taug1ht, 
copyedited, administered, dribbled, 
cooked, cleaned, and cared at UT for 
the past four years, thanks. 

Letters.----

McCarthy responds to letters 
Editor, 

In reference to the letters in the AprU 
17 edition of The Minaret, Phillipe Hills 
and Chris Cranston obviously do not 
know what they are talking about. Let 
me address them one at a time. 

First, Hills. I don't know from under 
what rock he receives his information 
but in ,regard to Linda Voege's remark, it 
was said. I am just sorry I doni have it 
on tape. Linda also said, and I quote: 
•vou are the type of person this 
University needs. I will be sorry if you 
leave." Pam, on the other hand, does 
not seem, to get along with me or any 
other of my friends. 

As for the charges against me. 
didn't break any rule--as far as I'm 
concerned I broke no rules. J-Board on 
the other hand does not believe so. I 
have talked with an ex-justice of Joke 
Board and he stated that sometimes 
decisions were rendered on whether 
they liked the person or not. La.st week 
there was a case that was an obvious 
assault and the defendant was found 
not guilty. Hills calls J-Board soft--
maybe their heads. 

As for the second slanderous letter, 
yes, I can be replaced. So can Ronald 
Reagan, Chris. Every event I was in-
volved in or ran was a complete 
success. I brought people in from 
outside organizations to talk about drug 
and alcohol abuse. I helped Johnny 
Robinson by bringing a great deal of my 
many friends to mostly all of his events. 
I gave a student vote at every 
Executive Board meeting and listened to 
what the students had to say. I fought 

against crime on campus. 
As for my movies, "The Free Movie of 

the Week," I just don't pick them. I must 
make up a schedule. Then I go into all 
the boxes and put out flyers. Then, 
Sunday night I must run around campus 
putting flyers and posters in every 
residence hall. Then I have to make 
sure that at 6 p.m. on Monday and 
Wednesday I am in the Union to put the 
movie on. Then on Tuesday and Thurs-
day I must run, after class, to make sure 
I get the movie started at 8 p.m. Then at 
10 p.m., I must make sure the movie is 
turned off. If movies do not come in on 
time I must come up with other alterna-
tives. Sometimes the VCR is not even 
there. Thel'l I must run across campus 
and get my VCR and bring it to the Union 
to show the movie. Then after the movie 
is over I must pick up my VCR and bring 
it back home. 

So you see it is not a matter of just 
pulling titles out of a hat. Anyone can do 
that. When I took over the movie 
committee I raised attendance by 600 
percent. Not that bad. I wouldn't say 
that would weaken Student 
Government. Ask some SGA members. 

If people would get all the information 
before they write anything it would make 

• for more interesting reading. Ask any 
English teacher. You can replace me 
but you can't match what I have done. 

• John McCarthy 

P.S. I think last week's Quote of the 
Week is appropriate for this week; "In 
spite of everything, I believe that people 
are really good at heart." 

, You will missed, Anna 
Editor, 

Bye-bye Anna. The school will miss 
you no doubt about it. It'll be lucky to 
find someone 45 percent as 
accommodating as you were to ev-
eryone you dealt with. 

I have personal, first-hand re-
membrances of some special things you 
did for me and The Minaret to help us 
along. We had fun, like during the 
summer of 1985, but a lot of the times I 
came to you for help were to solve 
could-be serious problems. 

•I'm sure you helped many others, 
particularly in Student Government and 
on the other publications. I know many 
of them (well, us) were PIAs ofttimes, 
but everyone must realize, if they 
haven, already, how important you were 

in getting things done, especially when 
the Student Activities Director was out, 
busy, or non-existent. • 

Half the paperwork students were 
supposed to take care of probably fell 
back into your lap and you took care of 
it. Most of the comp.laints must have 
come your way at one point, but you're 
pretty good at taking care of those also. 

Anyone who has wor1<ed with you in-
some way I'm sure wi,shes you the best. 
You are an active, healthy, exercising 
(keep up the walking), soon-to-be-
traveling young lady. Have fun doing it. 

I hope the University realizes who and 
what it's losing and how lucky it was to 
have you hold down the fort during these 
past few year$ of cha.,gi"g directorship. 

Anna, this bagel's for you. 
Nei Starr, '86 
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• ______ .,....,en1or: Endeavor yourself ... ------
By MINDI MEYERS 
Staff Writer 

The field of marine science 
Is about to open its doors to 
yet another University of 
Tampa graduate. • Senior 

• Mike Childress, who is 
double-majoring In marine 
sclenc.e and biology, will be 
leaving UT with a 3. 6 GPA and 
graduating Cum Laude. He 
has been attending the 
University on a President's 
scholarship and has spent 
his last year as a Resident 
Advisor In Delo hall. 

Childress has become ·well 
known as a research 
assistant to Associate 
Professor of bio_logy Terry 
Snell since 1984, and has 
also embarked upon 
research of his own, in the 
area of "producing rowers in 
large quantities for 
commercial interest in 
aquacultures and 
ecotoxicology (water 
testing)." 

Last Wednesday. at the 
Honors Convocation, 
Childress was given the 
"Most Outstanding Biology 
Graduate" award by the Uni-
versity's chapter of Beta Beta 
Beta, the national biological 
honor society. also known as 
1i1 Beta. He was chosen for 
the award not only for his 
interest in biology and his 
excellent GPA, but also 
because of the work he has 

done outside of classes. 
_ The other deciding factors 
In giving Chlldres·s the award 
were his presentations at the 

. Annual Meetings of the 
Florida Ac.ademy of Sciences 
in 1986 and in 1987, where he 
won Honorable Mention for 
Outstanding Student Re-
search. A final deciding 
factor are two papers which 
he co-authored with Snell, 
the first of which wm be 
published in an English 
journal entitled The 
lnternattonal Journal of 
lnuertebrate Reproductton 
and Deuelopment, "the 
Journal with the world's 
longest title," Joked Childress, 
.and the second_ will be in The 
Journal of the World 
Aquaculture Society. 

Outside of class and the 
lab, Childress spends his 
time as a member of the 
Outdoor Club. He is also ' 
involved with Tri Beta, the 
Honors Program, Alpha Chi 
honor society, and· does vol-
unteer work on the BIOS. 
Uf's marine science boat. He 
is also a member of the Host 
program, but has been 
unable to be active this year. 

Reflecting on his time with 
the University, Childress 
"liked the closeness of the 
students and faculty in the 
science department. The 
small class sJzes gives the 
opportunity to not Just be a 
social security number and Chri& Howe/ Minaret 

the opportunity to know each 
member individually." His 
opinion of the admfnlstra-
tion, however, Is not as high. 
"I never thought that the 
University was run to lead the 
students to feel comfortable 
enough to talk with admin-
istrators," he said. 'They are 
so worried about running the 
school they are too far 
rem:Mrl" 

Childress will continue 
working full time with Snell 
for the first part of this . 
summer before spending a 
month in Europe. In August. 
he will be attending the 
University· of California's 
Berkeley campus and will be 
enrolled in the Ph.· D. pro-
gram In zoology. While there 
he will either be awarded a 
research grant or a teaching 
assistantship. In effect, the 
university will be paying him 
almost $9000 a year to 
attend, as he has received a 
tuition waiver. His field of in-
terest Is In the behavioral 
ecology of marine animals. 
He will continue doing re-
search. working for a "guy 
with research projects In 
Panama and Australia." 

Childress's closing 
thought for UT is, "Endeavor 
yourself to observe the world 
around you and draw your· 
own conclusions." Or, put 
more simply, "Don't let any-
one tell you what to believe." 

13th Annual Piano Concerto Recital with Orchestra 
By SUZETTE 
MANGANIELLO 
Staff Writer 

This Sunday, in the University 
of Tampa Ballroom, at 4 p.m., 
the 13th Annual Piano Concerto 
Recital will take place. There 
will be works such as, Concerto 
in F Minor by Bach; Concerto ;n 
A Major and Andante in G 
Major for Piano, Four Hands 
by Mozart; and Premiere 
Rhapsody for Clarinet by 
Claude Debussy. 

Having a concerto recital was 
first thought of when Judith 
Edberg (now music department 
coordinator ) started working at 
UT 15 years ago. The recital is 
put on by students in the MUS 
309 Piano Concer-
to/ Accompanying course 
taught by Edberg. The reason it 
is only the 13th annual recital is 
because it took two years to 
prepare the piano majors for 
the difficulty of the 
performance. From there the. 
program prospered. Although 
most of the students in the class 
are piano performance majors, 
it is not required; two of 
Sunday's performers-are not. 

'This will be the first year we 
have an orchestra playing with 
us. In previous years cost 
prohibited us to use no more 
than a second piano. But this 
year we were assured by the 
administration to hire 16 people 
from the Florida Orchestra, 
plus Dr. Terry Mohn and Laura 

•Most ofa conductor's 

work Is spent 1n silent 

study of the score. The 

conductor's 1nstrum·ent 

ls his own mind. He 

must hear the music 

wtthln himself .... • 

Alfredo of the Music 
Department will participate in 
the orchestra," said Edberg. 

Although the orchestra was 
paid for there still was. not 
enough for a conductor. So 
Edberg asked one of the 
st~dents in the class, Walter 
Bitner, a second year piano 
performance major, if he would 
like to conduct. Bitner 
accepted. Said Edberg, "I 
thought it would give Walt a 
wonderful chance to use his 
conducting skills he has ob-
tained through a conducting 
class here and also from being 
youth music direclor at Palma 
Ceia Presbyterian Church. He 
has my every confidence that 
aJI will go well." . 

The hardest part of conduct-
ing is having to know every part 
of the score and to know exactly 
what should happen before it 
does. Bitner has a strong 
understanding for this and 
explains, "Most of a conductor's 
work is spent in silent study of 
the score. The conductor's 
instrument is his own mind. He 
must hear the music within 
himself, to understand it, and 
be able to communicate it to 
the orchestra. All this begins 
with the score; the composer's 
representation of the music to 
be performed, to which the 
conductor must be utterly 
faithful." • 

Concerto in F Minor is in 
three movements a"nd will be 
performed by three different 

students. The first movement 
will be performed by Saramarie 
Schmidt, a piano student of 
Edberg's. Jurg Oggenfuss, a 
sophomore, majoring in piano 
performance will be performing 
the second movement and the 
third movement will be done by 
senior Deanna Buttorff, a 
piano performance and 
telecommunications major. 
Concerto in A Major will be 
performed by Cynthia Davis. 
Davis is a senior piano 
performance major and was 
just granted an assistantship at 
Florida State University. 

Premiere and Rhapsody for 
Clarinet will be performed by 
senior Alfredo and 
accompanied by Davis. 
Alfredo is a political science 
major with a minor in music; 
and Andante in G Major for 
Piano, Four Hands will be 
played by Bitner and Pablo 
Diaz, a freshman majoring in 
pre-engineering. 

The ensemble practices every 
afternoon for two hours, but 
they get together at least two 
other times a week. "They are 
very devoted for only receiving 
one credit hour, but I think it is 
more meaningful to them. • I 
know and I believe the student 
does too, when he/she comes 
back after graduating and tells 
me how much easier playing is 
because they already know how 
to work hard. It makes all that 
work for one credit hour worth 
it," said Edberg. 
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LONDON TO ATHENS ONE 
WAY 

London Day 1 
See the sights and explore 
at leisure. 

Marco, the Doges' Palace 
and the Bridge· of Sighs. 
See the famous Venetian 
art of glass making and 
enjoy a gondola serenade. 

• Florence 11 
Paris from London 2-3 • Over the Appennines, the 

A short channel crossing backbone of Italy, to the 
to romantic Paris, for 
bright lights and city 
sights. Visit the Arc de 
Triomphe, Eiffe) Tower, 
Notre Dame, the Louvre. 
and the futuristic Pompi-
dou Centre. • Maybe take 
in a late-night cabaret. 

Geneva 4.5 
Through the French 
countryside and . across 
the border into Switzer-
land and the international 
city of Geneva. Take an 
evening stroll beside the 
Lake, watch the famous 
Jet D'Eau fountain and 
view Mont Blanc in the 
distance. 

Munich 6-7 
Driving through Switzer-
land's beautiful Alpine 
scenery. head towards 
Munich, to explore the 
medieval Marienplatz, the 
modern Olympic Games 
complex or the BMW mu-
seum. Or spend an 
evening in a Bavarian 
beerhall or in the student 
jazz clubs of Schwabig. 

Salzburg 8 
Stroll the Getreidegasse in 
this beautiful old town, 
which is dominated by 
the Hohensalzburg Castle 
and the mountains be-
yond. Visit Mozart's 
birthplace, see the fa-
mous fountains, baroque 
cathedral and the "Sound 
of Music" h9use Schloss 
Leopoldskron. 

Venice 9-10 
Travel through wonderful 
scenery en route to Italy 
and Venice - canals, gon-
dolas and bridges. Take a 
water bus to Piaz.za San 

This vacation costs 
$837 •· 

PRICE INCLUDES: 
*Visit nine countries-
England, France, Switzer-
land, Liechtenstein, West 
Germany, Austria, Italy, 
Vatican City, Greece. 
*15 nights in three-
s tar hotels: twin 
rooms with private 
facilities. 
*One night on Adriatic 
Ferry. 
*Breakfast and dinner 
daily. 
*Seryices of:Tour man-
ager, driver; an coach· and 
ferry transport. 

TRAV:EL 
OPTWN 

phot.os 6y X.ym :k.eravuorl 
1.nformation comptud 
by X.ym Xen,uort 
Featur.es £c£t.tor 

:Ma-ny people thi.s sum-
mer will 6e trcwdi.11C:J to 
ma-ny places a.round, the 
world. :&elow i.s feo,-
tured one option for 
tra.vd that i.s espu:i.ally 
ca.tered J or colle(Je stu.-
dents by Contiki Tours. 
, for trcwel a.rounli 
£u.rope. • 
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Renaissance city of Flo-
rence. See Michelangelo's 
David and the Uffizi 
Gallery, walk across the 
Ponte Veccio, visit the 
domed cathedral or watch 
a demonstration of 
leathercrafr Perhaps and 
typical Tuscan meal and a 
taste of Italian dance. 

Rome 12-13 
See the Colosseum, the 
Roman Forum and the 
Baths of Caracalla and 
visit St. Peter's Basilica by 
day. Visit the Piazza 
Navona and Trevi 
Fountain by night. • Stroll 
the elegant shopping 
streets, sip a frothy 
capuccino, taste delicious 
Italian ice cream. 

Overnight 
Greece 

Ferry to 
14 

Athens via Crinth 
Canal 1S 

See the island of Corfu at 
dawn before spending a 
lazy day cruisrng the 
Adriatic en route to Pa-
tras in Greece. On land 
agarn, we'll cross the 
Corinth Canal on the way 
to Athens, the city of the 
Greek goddess Athena. 

DATES OF DEPARTURE 

Depart Return 
23 May 7 Jun 
30 May 14 Jun 
6 Jun 21 Jun 
13 Jun 28 Jun 
20 Jun 5 Jul 
27Jun 12 Jul 
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ResCom, UT's newest housing community, opened its doors to excited students in 
the fall. 

(Ldt) UT Interim President Bruce Samson was hired to help bring UT out of its 
financial predicament. (Right) The vice president for Student Development 
pos_ition, occupied by Susan Komives, was eliminated. 

Barritt House (top), home to tbree UT presidents, was 
sold for $1 million for budgetary reasons. The first of 
the minarets (bottom) was fully restored. Additional 
funding is necessary for the completion of the 
remainin•-~~.!_l~t~l4i:. 

-~ \ I 'I 

/ 

April 24, 1987 

A $5 million fundraising campaign was launched to 
raise money to pay off the debt of the Sports Center, 
which was renamed for UT alumnus and Florida 
governor Bob Martinez. 

Governor Bob Martinez, who spoke at the UT Hall of 
Fame banquet in February, will speak at the May 3 
commencement ceremony. 

: = . : 
. .../ :-:_/' 

/"""' -. . ...... : 

(Top) Student Government President Jerr Goss and Mi rd Run coorclinator Steve 
Kern present a check for $3048.70 for restoration of t.be minarets to Interim 
President Bruce Samson. Riversbore Tower (bottom), a UT residence hall up until 
last year, was demolished by its new owner. . ./, -.. 

I .. 

~· : ' : 
: 



Todd Linder drives in for a la~p during the Sparlanst Soccer player Robert Bent dribbles the ball upfield. The soccer team made it to 
82-75 victory over USF early in the seaso ••lilmr'li the NCAA q arterfinats. 

Diver Sue Easepi 
FSU. T e women 

Joey Wardlow l&SSeS tbe ball to shortstop Rene 
artinez. The Spartan baseball team hopes to 

'::..r\t~~...: ..... ~ilifl"11a~_..~!111:Jc,.:--~• ... • "'i'lo to tbe College World Series next month. 

{Upper left) Mite Sbunoa returns 
a Tolley. Tlae tennis tea finished 
wi .. a 11-12 FCCOrd. (Above) Mary 
Foll tbe crew •ascot pradice 
t•eir in tlle Hillsboroug•. 
TIie team will compete in Dad Vail 

May 1-9. (Lefl) Doug 
drins m ror a layup apiast North 

State. T e ,1-,2 victory A Lady Spartan volleyball player makes a dive 
is coasidered to be the biggest in for the ball. The team finished the season 
••e •istory - of tlle basketball wit.la a 34-7 record. 
propaa. 
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Brother, from the Slgme Phi Epsilon fraternity gathered before Greek Week's chariot race In March. 

Senior Lisa Bennett Cora 
Groves In the drama 
department's fall play, Th• 
Rimar, of Eldrltch. 

Former sophomore senator 
Aldo Mata deels out money at 
SG's Harold's ,Club In January. 

A senior got Into the Greek 
spirit et the Phi Dells' Toga 
Party. 

SG brought The Astonishing 
Neal In Jenuary to expose 
students to the productive use 
of ESP end hypnosis. 

Russian pianist, Victoria 
performed a classical 

music concert to a full house In 
tile Ballroom on Oct. 10. 

Don Moyer and Mallory LykH ltarrad In the Tampa Players' 
October performance of Tt,e c,uclble. 

Restrospection ... 

Allson Hutching,, Robert Carroll, David Chetfleld, and Brian 
Bowman sterrad In UT's production of Girl Crazy this March. 

April 24, 1987 

Tha Humanities Division 
presented poet and playwright 
Derek Walcott as the January 
"Writer at the University." 

I 

A student enjoys the Phi Dells' 
Tog11 Party In October. 

Mlch111I 8111111 of The Call 
entertained 700 fans on Oct. 9 
with his strong vocals and 
progressive music. 
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STUDY BREAK! 

It wasn't enough that you 
had an eight o'clock class, 
you missed lunch and your 
three o'clock class turned 
out to be a surprise quiz, 
but now it's ten o'clock and 
you're still studying. 

This.calls for an official 
study break. This is how to 
take an official study break: 

1. Close your books. 

2. Call the Domino's Pizza 
location nearest you and 
order your favorite pizza 

3. Put your feet up. 

4. In 30 minutes or less, 
hand the Domino's Pizza 
delivery professional the 
coupon below. 

5. Return to your desk and 
sink your teeth into a 
delicious slice of hot, • 
freshly made pizza 

6. (Optionaij Return to 
studying when finished. 

Call America's favorite 
pizza delivery people on 
your next study break. 
We guarantee free delivery 
in 30 minutes or less, or 
we'll take $3.00 OFF the 
price of your pizza! 

llenlltfl Unlvenlty 
ofTam:pa: 

221-1611 
1005 N. Tampa St 

Hours: 
11AM·1AM Sun.·Thurs. 
11AM·2AM Fri. & Sat 

limited delivery areas. 
Drivers carry under $20. 
©1987 Domino's Pizza, Inc. 

01ft e.af1 Ad f® 
dfJP-A ft"Of,t• 

DOMINO'S 
PIZZA -
:DELIVERS® 
FREE. 

11 028P/5000 
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60-SECOND PROFILE 
By CHRIS CRANSTON 

lLUTJ 'Irn1Umu and IP1nmU 
Smitlh 

AGES: 23 and 22. 

-OCCUPATION: Line servers for Epicure. 

BEST PA~T OF OUR JOB: Payday .. 

WORST PART OF OUR JOB: Working. 

OUR FANTASY: To be multi-miilionaire_s. 

WORST DATE I EVER HAD: 
l.Arry-One ofmy dates landed me in jail .... 
Paul-The date that l didn't get lucky ... 
FAVORITE MEAL .THAT EPICURE SERVES: 
Larry-BBQ Steak. 
Paul-Sweet.& Sour Pork. 

LAST GOOD MOVIE SEEN: 
Larry- "Rambo" or "Scarface." 
Paul- "Down and Out in Beverly Hills." 

IF I COULD DO IT OVER I'D: 
Larry-Not have had children. 
Paul-Get another raise. 

BEST PART OF UT: 
Larry-Spring Break! 
Paul-The women. 

WORST PART OF UT: 
Larry-Roscoe and Black Bubba. 
Paul- The men. 

IF I'VE LEARNED-ONE THING IN LIFE IT'S: 
Larry-Never try to out-drink a woman. 
Paul-Never fall in love. 

MORE THAN A MINI STORAGE 
• • 

"({\~ ~-
~---~ ~---~ ,. ·I:'.:...: -. -.. 

One Month Fre ;;"' months rental. 
Unit Prices start at $23.00 

Valid on New Rentals only 
(Offer Expires 5/31 /87) 

* Closed Circuit * Professional 
TV Security P-est Control 

I 831-3395 
PALMA CEJA CLIMATE 

D SELF STORAGE 
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Senior: UT has taught 
-----------:ime to think.----------

By ASHEENA 
KHALAKDINA 
Staff Writer . 

Andrew McAllster 
Is one of the Unlyersity of 
Tampa's more literary-
minded seniors. Involved 
With Quilt, l.IT's literary 
magazine, and Sigma Tau 
Delta. the English honor 
society. he will be 
graduating this May With a 
3.6 GPA and a major In 
telecommunlcatlons. 

McAlister was one of 
the recipients of a Fuji 
Scholastic Achievement 
Award, which is a cash 
scholarship presented by 
Fuji for the first Ume this 
year. As yet, McAlister Is 
not certain of what he will 
be doing ln the near 
future; he Is from Tampa 
and hopes to go to 
graduate school in 
Atlanta, Georgia and 
pursue a program in 
American studies at 
Emory University. 

McAlister feels 
that, other than the 
faculty. there "are maybe a 
dozen people I will miss at 
UT." He first came to ur 
as a chemistry major and 
spent a lot of time in the 
science division; but, he 
sald,"I felt that, beyond the 
fact that I was In those 
classes, I didn't have much 
In common with most 
science majors. They're 
very hardworking people. 

After my first year I 
realized I could be doing a 
lot of other things that 
didn't require so much 
work." 

Jn answer to what 
he thmks the future of UT 
will be, McAlister said, "I 
think a lot depends on the 
presence of mind of the 
people who are guiding 
the boat right now." He 
feels that getting an 
investment banker to be 
president for a couple of 
years Is a good policy. In 
light of UT's financial 
problems. McAllster 
disagrees with the notion 
that he feels existed 
previously; that ur with a 
business school and a 
banker as president would 
divert it from being a 
liberal arts msutuUon. 

McAlister's main 
concern ls that ur is not 
as academically inclined 
as It could be, considering 
Its small and expensive 
image. 'That's a bias of 
mine. I think schools 
carry lot more weight 
when you identify them 
with academic excellence," 
be said. 

McAllster thinks 
that UT should stop 
physical construction 
untH it's over its financial 
crisis. The University. he 
believes. should matntaln 
its scholarship loans In 
order to pull itself up. "I 
should hope that the deal 
gets better as it gets more 

expensive. I think that 
they're doing a good thing. 
I heard informally that 
tuition Isn't going up a 
whole lot next year. I 
think that there should be 
a real concentration on 
getting qualified, 
distinguished faculty. It 
seems unfortunate to me 
that a lot of the professors 
who are secure here are 
middle-of-the-road and 
the really dynamic ones 
seem to be, In my opinion. 
on the edge of outgrowing 
the institution. 

"There is 

; 

definitely something here 
that you~. can't get 
anywhere el:ie and I think 
it Is contact. " commented 
McAlister on UT's 
speciality. "I've been able 
to call on any of the 
several faculty advisors 
I've had here Just about 
whenever I've felt like it 
because of their office 
hours." McAJlster has had 
the opportunity to work 
with some very educated 
people "who are very good 
at educating people," as he 
put it. He feels that the 
relationship between 

students and faculty Is 
overwhelmingly in UT's 
favor. 

"I think In a 
situation where there Is 
more academic pressure; 
where there lsn 't a 
peivasive attitude of Tm 
going to do what I have to 
do to get a 'B',' you're going 
to try harder to get more 
from the classes and 
you're going to learn more 
academically. Obviously, 
a lot of the education Is 
being away from home 
because that is a lifestyle 
change." explained 
McAlister. He thinks that 
the academic programs 
are really important to the 
school's reputation and 
recruiting. which in tum, 
keep the school alive; and 
he thinks that UT could 
improve Its academic 
programs. 

On his feelings 
about leaving, McAlister 
said, "UT has taught me to 
just 'thlnk'. I feel that right 
now I am the best I've ever 
been; of anything, not just 
academics. When you get 
that feeling and you're on 
the verge of ending your 
formal schooling, you 
start to wonder, first of all. 
'Damn, 1 should have 
learned more,' and also. 
'My God, I'm not what I 
need to be to survive.' 
Right now, I enjoy just 
learning a Jot of different 

. things. I feel reasonably 
Mike Conley!Mln•r•t confident." 

HELP WANTED 

FEMALE 18-25 
Part-time 

Mirt.aret Campus Survey. 
Earning potential 

$25-$250 I week 

Must have • 
car and phone 

Will train 

949-7225 

What are 
you 
doing 
over the 
SUDlDler? 

.............. 
...... 

PUT YOUR 
COLLEGE DEGREE 

TO WORK. 
Air Force Officer Training School 
is an excellent start to a 
challenging career as an Air 
Force Officer. We offer great 
starting pay, medical core, 30 
days of vacation with pay each 
year and management 
opportunities. Contact an 
Air Force recruiter. Find out what 
Officer Training School con mean 
for you. Coll 

T Sgt Dennis Wilson 
(813)873-1740 Collect 

Chris Howe/ Minaret 

''W orklng and fishing 
in Kissimmee." 

- Chris Grazzlni. 
Freshman 

Chris Howe/ Minaret 

"Eight weeks of ·field 
training- pilot. then 
to "Margarltaville" to 
fish and relax." 

- Ken Caryer, 
Sophomore 

C hrls Howe/ Minaret 

"Getting married! 
Then into the Air 
Force sometime." 

- Mike Wasson, 
Senior 

SPECIAL COUPON 
BUY 1 - GET 1 FREE 

GI UE IT R TRY! 
L 1.n,:r t Ptt CUIT0"1.i:1t 

* No Burning * Private Rooms 
* No Peeling * Stereo/Cassette 

* J K So1tron Sunbeds 
with Face Tanners 

European Tanning Center 
3007 S. MacDill Ave 

l Tampa, Florida 33629 
(813) 831-6557 

• _______ _. 
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ACROSS 

1 Collection 
of tents 

5 Cut up finely 
9 Crimson 

12 Sandarac tree 
13 Shakespearian 

king 
14 IBefore 
15 Word of honor 
1.7 Sun god 
18 Shallow vessel 
19 Ursine animal 
21 'Bread 

ingredient 
23 Says 
27 Agave plant 
28 Sign of zodiac 
29 Footli ke part 
31 Male sheep . 
34 Roman 1001 
35 Effect a 

settlement 
38 Symbol for 

cerium 
39 Greek letter 
41 Bright star 
42 By oneself 

2 3 4 

12 
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44 Thef'e ore 
46 Improved 
48 Distance 

20 Complained 
22 Latin 

conjunction 
23 Moist 

Ellison retires after 23 years at UT 
measure: pl. 

51 Judge 24 Godd'ess of By MINDI MEYERS 
Staff Writer 

I leaping up with the ecology J I.Based upon the location of the 
52 Mr. Gershwin 
53 As far as 
55 Skilled persons 
59 Hurried 
60 First man 
62 Metal fastener 
63 Goal 
64 Obtains 
65 Playing card 

DOWN 
1 Headgear 
2 Macaw 
3 Deface 

4 Dlfflculty 
5 Lucid 
6 That man 
7 Paddle 
8 Supplicate 
9Mend 

10 Periods of time 
11 Depression 
16 Ae_nts 

6 7 6 

discord 
25 Roman 101 
26 Ocean 
30 Declared 
32 Skin ailment 
33 Reward 
36 Thrust 
37 Ingredient 
40 Land 

surrounded 
by water 

43 Either's partner 
45 Faeroe Islands 

whirlwind 
47 Athletic groups 
48 Mud • 
49 Country in Asia 
50 Party for men 

only 
54 Poem 
56 Equality 
57 Cravat 
58 Cratty 
61 Near 

10 11 

Quilt Awards 
I • I 

The winners of the 1986-87 
annual Sigma Tau Delta creative 
writing awards for. best writing in 
this year's Quilt were given on 
Wednesday at the Sigma Tau 
Delta induc1ion. Best writer in 
prose and poetry was awarded to 
Mary Angelo for her story/essay 
"Nigh1 Heron" and her poem "At 
Night.'' The prize for best 
poetry was shared between Nick 
Szedga and Raul Sanchez for their 
poems; particularly Szedga's 
"Indian Tree" and Sanchez's 
"Song." Best fiction writer went 
to Pamela Davis for her story 
"Just Kidding." The winners 
received certificates and small 
case prizes. , .. 

After 23 years with the 
University of Tampa, Professor 
of biology Marlon Ellison, is 
preparing for retirement. While 
he was with the University, he 
was indispensable as the 
instigator of the Biology Club, 
the University chapter of Beta 
Beta Beta, and the Alpha Chi 
honor society in 1965. He also 
served as chairman of the 
Academic Affairs Committee, 
the Disciplinary Committee, the 
Admissions Committee, and the 
Academic Policy Committee. 

He began his long road 
to UT in Iowa, where he received 
his bachelors degree in forestry 
in 1940. The next twenty years 
in Ellison's life were spent in the 
army, retiring· as a full colonel. 
After his military career, he 
returned to school at Trinity 
University in San Antonio, 
Texas, until he received his 
masters in 1961. From there he 
went to Kansas University. 
graduating in 1964 with a Ph. D. 
in botany. That fall after 
graduation was his first at UT. 

Ellison was first 
attracted to UT because he 
"liked the idea of being near salt 
water for fishing and the warm 
weather." Outside of his 
classes, he belongs to the 
American Institution of 
Biological Sciences andl 
Bryologists, a group of 
biologists who specializ~ in 
studies on lichens and 
bryophytes.. He has been 
honored in two Who's Who lists,' 
the first being American Men in 
Science, and the second being 
Southeast Naturalists. In 1968 
he was given the Outstanding 
Faculty Award. He was also 
recognized for Dedicated 
Service awards in Beta Beta 
Beta and Alpha Chi. Ten years 
ago, the Tampa Tribune ran an 
article about Ellison and his 1 oo 
hanging plants on his back 
porch. 

As he has watched the 
University change and grow, 
Ellison f.eels "the excellent 
faculty is probably the biggest 
thing [UT] has got going for it." 
The only changes he would like 
to see made is in the curriculum. 
"I feel there should be more 
required core subjects,• he said. 

Ellison plans on 
keeping his retirement simple. 
j"l'm going to do a lot of fishing 
,and boating an~orkin9 on_ 

IMMEDIATE RESULTS 
NO APPOINTMENT NECESSARY 

• Pu9n.an.cy 'Jumlnation.~ 
• dlwake. o't a4.fe.e.p n.ihou4. ox.id£ aoadabL£ 
• P'to{u..~ion.aL Con.{l.~n.tial Cau 
• lln.diuidual Cou.n.~£Lin.9 
• Comp.le.fr. !Bi'tth. Con.ho[ ,d1;.wlcu 

INCLUDING PAP SMEARS, ·VD SCREENING, 
ALL METHODS OF BIRTH CONTROL 

SOUTH TAMPA* NORTH TAMPA 

251-0505 961-7907 
1302 S. Dale Mabry 14704 N. Florida Ave. 

*Member of National Abortion Federation 

Tampa Bay." University: he said, "there will 
His opinion on the ·always be a University of 

future of UT is an optimistic one. Tampa." 
I I I 

I 

I 

{f 
I C hrls Howe/ Mina.re 
After 23 years with the University, Professor of biology Marlon 
Ellison is preparing for retirement, but first he will lead the 
graduation march in his position as University Marshal. 

FOR SALE 
Apple lie and 

lmagewriter printer 

Great Condition 
Two years old 

Word Processing 
and other capabilities 

$1150 

Includes monitor, keyboard, 
dual disk drive 

and dot-matrix printer 

Call 

253-6207 
or stop by 

The Minaret Office -
Union room #4 

I 

• I 

I 

I 

. • I 

I 
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A Florida Southern play,er dives for first as Tampa first-baseman Tino Martinez 
catches the throw from the Spartan pitcher. The Spartan victories over Florida 
Southern this week give UT a good chance at winning their first Sunshine State 
Conference ti lie ever. 

Rowers prepare for Dad Vail Regatta 
By NEIL STARR 
Contributor 

Last Saturday's state regatta 
marked the final tune-up for 12 
University of Tampa rowers be-
fore they head north for the na-
tional championships at the Dad 
Vail regatta in Philadelphia on 
May 8 and 9. The three crews did 
not fair as well as they had 
hoped, but they still feel ready 
for the tough competition. 

For UT women's lightweight 
four, the question as to whether 
they will even have a shot at 
repeating as national champs was 
somewhat uncertain, as sopho-
more Mary Gibbons had been 
sidelined with an internal infec-
tion. She was not able to row on 
Saturday, which forced UT to 
scratch from the event. 

The other members of the 
crew--graduating seniors Mary 
Fox and Alice Ossenfort, sopho-
more Cathy Rowan, and novice 
coxswain Linda Brucia--did row 
in the open four event with 
sophomore Jennifer Vandermolen 
sitting in for Gibbons. 

The boat came away with a 
three-second victory over the 
University of Central Florida in 
spite of the last minute substitu-
tion. 

Gibbons will make the trip to 
Philadelphia. Vandermolen will 
also go in C8$e she is needed. 

For Ossenfort, the Vails ap-
pearance would be her fourth in 
as many years rowing. Rowing 
in the open four her freshman 
year, her crew finjshed fifth 
overall. Her sophomore year 
brought her a bronze medal in 
the lightweight event. She would 
like to repeat as a ~ational 

75¢ 

champion. 
Fox, a five-year transfer stu-

dent, would also like to be able 
to take a shot at keeping the ti-
tle. 

For the men, it is the going-
out and coming-on. 

Going out are graduating se-
niors Jason Rife and Brian 
Saltzer, who will be in the pair 
race together as they shoot for 
the elusive gold medal. Two 
years ago, the two men rowed the 
pair with coxswain to a second-
place finish, one-tenth of a sec-
ond from the top spot. Last year, 
in the straight pair, they also 
finished second. 

This will be the final race for 
this pair, as Saltzer and Rife head 
out to separate training ~amps in 
attempts to make the United 
States national teams. Saltzer 
will stay in Philadelphia to· at-
tend the Vesper camp, while Rife 
will move on New York and the 
New York Athletic Club camp. 

The pair's tune-up for Vails did• 
not go as ·hoped as it finjshed 
third behind a Aorida Institute of 
Technology crew. The FIT oar~-
men, however, were from the Fl'f 
eight-man boat and will not b 
racing the pair in Philadelphia. 

In addition, with final exam 
studying to be done, Saltzer and 
Rife have not had the prop'lr 
training over the past several 
weeks. This will change as 
classes end. "We'll probably be 
out there everyday," Saltzer said. 
They should be ready to make a 
run for the gold. 

Coming on are the novices, 
who will be going to Vails in 
hopes of placing well and gain-
ing valuable experience. Jeff 
Alpert, coxswain for the crew ~f 

Dennis Bley, Tony Holcomb, 
David Schumacher, and Erich 
Klopfer, feels the boat is doing 
well and could finish in the top 
ten. 

On Saturday the men tied for 
second with Rollins College, one 
of the crews which has beaten 
the UT boat in the past. The FIT 
crew which won the race will not 
be racing at nationals. 

The men provide a promising 
future for the rowing program. 
The last novice crew to race for a 
national title was the 1984 crew, 
with Rife stroking the boat. That 
crew finished a surprising sixth 
out of a 24•boat field. 

Even with the loss of Fox and 
Ossenfort, the final two members 
of last year's championship boat 
to graduate, the women's program 
also looks. promising. 

In addition to varsity rowers 
Gibbons and Rowan and novices 
V a,ndermolen and Brucia, seven 
other novices have stuck with 
the program and should make for 
strong second-year competitors 
in 1988. 

On Saturday, Vandermolen, 
Brucia, Katy Diedrichsen, Joann 
Horvat, Amanda Joel, Trich 
Mauldin, Jodi O'Leary, Kristiann 
Rapp, Sandra Radice and 
coxswain Donna Penders rowed 
in two four person races and fin-
ished second in both of them. 

These were the final races of 
• the year for the novice women as 

only a women's novice eight is 
rowed at Vails. Though there are 
enough to make up an eight-per-
son crew, the women have 
trained primarily in the fours and 
would not . be ready for an eight 
race. 

Ladies Night 
Every Tuesday 8 p.m.-Close 
Ladies - No Cover Charge 

CHAMPAGNE 75¢ 
WINE SPRITZER 75¢ 

Prizes at 9:00 & 11:00 

Michelob 
Draft Pitchers 'Ia.II Necks Heinekins Wine 

4:00-7:00 p.m. & 9:00 to Closing Every Day Sunday - All Day 

$100 $100 $1~0 $IOU 
Buffalo Wings Cheese Sticks Nachos Skins 

The Diner On Kennedy • 603 w. Kennedy Blvd. • Tampa, FL 33606 • 813/254-3899 
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UT ~weeps series 
Spartan_s come 
behind to beat 

from 
Moes 

By TIM WOLTMANN 
Sports Editor 

The two games between the 
University of Tampa and Florida 
Southern .on Tuesday and 
Wednesday were classic UT-FSC 
confrontations. 

Both games went 10 innings, 
and for the first time in history, 
the Spartans raised their regular 
season record against the Moes 
to 3-1 by beating them 10-8 and 
7-6. 

UT staged dramatic comebacks 
in both games. In the first game 
Joey Wardlow hit a double in the 
top of the ninth to drive in Rod- • 
ney Ehrhard for the tying run. 

On Wednesday, Barry Robin-
son hit a solo home run in the 
bottom of the tenth to tie the 
game and Fred Langiotti rut his 
first home run of the season 
moments later to give UT the 
win. 

"It was definitely the biggest 
win of the season," head coach 
Ken Dominguez said referring to 
the win at home on Wednesday. 

The game was hotly contested 
throughout. Spartan pitcher Alan 
Calvo had a rough start as he 
gave up two runs on three hits in 
the first inning. He got himself 
out of further trouble though, by 

striking out the final two ballers. 
He gave up a run in each the 

next two innings but seemed to 
be doing okay in the fourth be-
fore he walked two batters with 
one out left. Matt Cakora came 
on to finish the inning and the 
game. 

"Cakora told me he was ready 
if I needed him," Dominguez 
said. 

Cakora, who is usually a 
starter for UT, gave up one run 
on three hits in sill innings of 
pitching to take the win and to 
raise his record to 6-2. 

UT scored two runs in the· sec-
ond inning when Wardlow hit his 
fifth home run of the season to 
score himself and Terry Rupp 
who got on base with a hit to 
center field. 

The win places Tampa in a 
first-place tie with Southern in 
the Sunshine State Conference at 
12-4. UT raises its overall record 
to 32-8-1. 

Both teams have six games 
left. in conference play. FSC will 
face Eckerd twice, St. Leo, Flori-
da Institute of Technology and 
St. Thomas twice. The Spartans 
play St. Leo twice this weekend, 
FIT twice next week and Rollins 
twice next weekend. 

New soccer coach returns 
·to familiar tenitory 

By ELISSA KAPLAN 
Staff writer 

Although Tom Fitzgerald is 
the· University of Tampa's new 
head soccer coach, he is far from 
new to the program or the sport. 

Fitzgerald grew up in upstate 
New York and attended Hadley-
Luzerne Central High School. 
Because the school was too small 
to have a football team, 
Fitzgerald began his soccer ca-
reer. 

After graduating in 1969 
Fitzgerald pursued his interest in 
soccer at Hudson Valley Commu-
nity College. He p}ayed there for 
two years and was captain of the 
team. In 1973 he transferred to 
the University of South Florida 
where he began his connection 
with Bay area soccer. 

Fitzgerald went back to New 
York after graduation and taught 
physical education and coached 
soccer for three years at Mirterv a 
Central High. In 1978 he re-
turned to Tampa to teach and 
coach at Tampa Catholic. 

In 1980 he moved to Jesuit 
High and in 1981 he became Jay 
Miller's assistant at UT. Accord-
ing to Fitzgerald it worked out 
well. UT's soccer season was 
from August to December and Je-
suit's from December to March. 

He• was with the Spartans in 
1981 when they won the NCAA 
Division II national champi-
onship. 

During 1981-82 Fitzgerald at-
tended the United States Soccer 
Federation Coaching School. He 
earned his "A" level badge, 
which is the highest level any-
one can achieve. 

In July of 1984 he opened a 
soccer shop called "Soccer Kick." 
"I always wanted to make a liv-
ing with my hobby. Since soccer 
was my hobby I thought it was a 
perfect way to make money do-
ing something I really enjoy," 
Fitzgerald said. 

In 1985 Fitzgerald left his as-
sistant coaehing job at UT , to 
concentrate on his ,store and to 
become director of coaching for 
the Tampa Bay Kickers Soccer 
club. • 

Two years later he returned to 
take the top spot at UT. "I've 
been here five years and I have a 
good idea of the type of pro-
gram, the players and the win-
ning tradition here. I plan to 
keep that tradition," Fitzgerald 
said. "I was here in '81 when we 
won the national championship 
so I know what kind of player 
and team it takes to reach that 
goal." 

As far as Fitzgerald is con-
cerned the UT soccer team has 
remarkable potential. "I think we 
have the nucleus of having a su-
perb team nellt year. I saw them 
play this past year and I'm 
familiar with the players. I think 
the players are excited about 
having a good season nellt year," 
he said. Almost every player has 
said to me that they wish to win 
the national championship. Ob-
viously it's easier said than qone, 
but if they have .the goal, they 
can start now and put their ef-
forts into achieving it." 

Team member Chris Sullivan 
felt very ·optimistic about his 
new coach. "[Fitzgerald) is very 

See Soccer, page 15 

• HoW<IM-• 

Tom Fitzgerald returns to UT after a two-year absense. 
He began playing soccer because his high school was' 
too small to have a rootball team. 
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Bucs confirm 
Faculty· reaction mostly 
positive to Bue camp 
By TIM WOLTMANN 
Sports Editor 

While the Tampa Bay 
Buccaneers were confirming that 
they will use the University of 
Tampa campus as their training 
camp this summer the reaction 
am~n_g the faculty was mostly 
pos111ve. 

and· only a couple expressed 
some reserve. 

Lee Hoke, chairman of the Di-
vision of Economics and Busi-
ness. felt that as long as students 
were not hindered the training 
camp would be very good for the 
school. He said that as an 
economist it looked like a very 
good deal. "It looks like a lot of 
benefits at a low cost," he added. 

Joh, Cdlm/Mutl 

Interim President Bruce Samson shakes hands with Bucanneer head coach. Ray 
Perkins on Pepin/Rood Field to ceremonially formalize the agreement that will 
bring the Bucs to UT ror their pre-season training camp on July 17. 

The Bucanneers will move in 
on July 18 and stay for about six 
weeks. The agreement between 
the Bucanneers and the school is 
a one-year deal with a three-year 
option clause. UT will reportedly 
receive more than S 100,000 in 
rent. 

In an informal poll conducted 
by The Mir,aret no faculty mem-
ber was against the arrangement 

Don Shulz, assistant professor 
of political science, felt that 
based on what he knew it sound-
ed like a good thing. "If the stu-
dents were affected then it would 
be different," he said. 

Bob Birrenkott, associate pro-
fessor of physical education, was 
all for the arrangement. "I think 
it's terrific. It's good exposure at 
a time when the facilities are Wi-
der no use. It's a win-win situa-
tion," he said. 1986-87 banner year for UT athletics Ray Perkins, head coach of the 
Bucanneers was also happy. "I've 
never been to another facility 
where the overall facilities were 
as conducive to training," he 
said. 

By TIM WOLTMANN 
Sports Editor 

After a year as a student and a 
semes1er as the sports editor for 
lhe Minaret, I think I can say 
with more than some confidence 
that the University of Tampa has 
one of the finest Division II ath-
letic programs in the country. 

This past season saw four of 
the University's learns compete 
in NCAA post-season play and _ at 
least two more squads will be 
represented at national competi-
tions next monlh. 

At least four sports enjoyed 
number one rankings at one 
point during their seasons and 
several more were in the top ten. 

The men's basketball team 
posted the best record in the his-
tory of 1he school at 26-6. The 
teaJll!\ produced numerous All-
Americans. In fact, if I tried to 
list them all. I would probably 
leave someone out. A few of 
them, however, set national 
precedents. 

Todd Linder became a three-
time first team All-American, a 
feat that sets the standard. He 
also is the only person to lead 
the nation in field goal percent-
age for three years. His lifetime 
mark of .708 sets the NCAA Di-
vision I and Il record. 

Tino Martinez won his All-
American award last year but is 
well on his way to winning an-
other one this season. Because 
he is only a sophomore, as long 
as he stays healthy and does not 
hi1 any major slumps he has the 
potential of becoming one of the 
rare individuals to be a four-time 
All-American. 

The sports that I enjoyed cov-
ering over the semester had 
varying degrees of success. For-
tunately most of it was good. 

The women's basketball team 
finished with their second best 
record ever al 18-9. They placed 
third in the Sunshine State con-
ference. 

The men's team finished at 26-
6, their best record ever, but fell 
short of expectations when they 
failed to win the Sunshine State 
Conference. They lost to Florida 
Southern twice in the final mo-
ments of the game. The team lost 
the regular season crown when 
they fell to FSC 74-68 and the 
tournament title when they Jost 
in an almost identical fashion 
70-66. 

The men's tennis team had a 
moderately successful season. 
The 11-12 finish did not top the 
previous year's mark, but the 
team did have a tougher schedule. 

The softball team did fairly 
well considering the it was their 
first year and they received al-
most no support. They finished 
5-20. 

The rowing team will finish 
their season in a few weeks at 
the Dad Vail Regatta in 
Philadelphia. It is considered to 
be the national championships 
for the smaller schools. The 

women's lightweight four team 
hopes to repeat as national 
champions and the men's pair 
will be trying for an elusive first 
place fmish. 

The baseball team is off to 
their best start ever. Unless they 
c-0mpletely fall apart they should 
receive a bid to defend their 
South Regional title. 

To finish this article I thought 
I would list a few of the stories 
that were important over the 
year. I realize a list like this is 
very subjective but I hope it at 
least provides a sufficient review 
of the year. 

Top 10 sports 
stories of 
198_6-87 

Number 1: The Spartan 
basketball team ddeats 
number 11 ranked Division 
1 North Carolina St. 67-
62-The big story, however, was 
not the victory. The sellout of 
the Sports Center proved that the 
place can be filled and that the 
community does support UT ath-
letics. More than 4000 people, 
most of them not coMected with 
the school, watched UT come 
from behind to pull off the 
biggest upset in school history. 
Johnny Jones scored 30 points 
including the game winners with 
less than a minu1e left. 

Number 2: Cathy Fox 
a.nd Penny Dlckos are 
named rlrst team Academic 
All-Americans-Same year, 
same school, same sport-It has 
never happened before. Two ex-
cellent basketball players and 
outstanding students who are 
perfect examples that athletics do 
belong in an institute of higher 
)earning. Fox was also one of 10 
women to receive an NCAA 
poslgraduate scholarship. 

Number 3: The women's 
swim team finishes third 
In the nation and men's 
swim team finishes sixth-
Because they do so well year af-
ter year, the third place for the 
women and the sixth place for 
the men were almost expected. 
But realize that no other team 
from the school has placed that 
high so far this year. 

They also produced 17 All-
Americans. For the men, George 
Brew, Jeff Fagler, Mike Halfast, 
Scott Jarr, Eric Nordheim, Bill 
Sapione, Jeff Sidor and Ami Sig-
urthsson received the honor and 
for the women Laura Aueberry, 
Sherry Brownstein, Jenny 
Cornwell, Maureen Fahey, Cindy 
Jones, Terry Kominski. Karen 
Pitre, Jacqui Schetman and Gail 
Thompson were All-Americans .. 

Number 4: The soccer 
team returns to NCAA 
post-season play-After an 
off-year Jay Miller took: his rela-

lively young squad back to a 
spot in the NCAA regionals. 
They finished a game short of 
the final four with a 13-7-1 
record. 

Number S: The baseball 
team sweeps Florida 
Southern-Two 10 inning 
games, two incredible 
comebacks. In the first game the 
Spartans were down by one 
going into the top of the ninth. 
Joey Wardlow tripled to score the 
tying run, UT scored four in the 
top of the tenth to take the 
victory 10-8. 

On the next day the Spanans 
were down 5-4 when Barry 
Robinson hit a home run deep to 
left in the bottom of the eighth. 
He came through again in the 
bottom of the tenth by hitting 
another shot to left to tie the 
game at six. Fred Langiotti, the 
very next batter, slapped one to 
left center for the game winning 
run. 

This marked the first time UT 
had ever beaten Southern three 
out of four regular season games. 

Number 6: Todd Linder 
Is named first team All-
American for the third 
straight year-Linder has been 
the backbone of the Spartan bas-
ketball team for -the past four 
years. If he was not scoring 30 
poinlS in a game, he was being 
double teamed allowing another 
Spartan player to be open. His 
performance is a tribute to head 
coach Richard Schmidt's ability 
to recognize talent and develop 
it. Linder, who leaves the team 
this year along with Craig 
Cohen, Johnny Jones and Moses 
Sawney, will be missed. 

Number 7: Crew wins the 
President's Cup-1' hey 
supposedly did not have enough 
teams entered to win the overall 
competition, but victories by Ja. 

son Rife, the women's open four, 
Mary Fox, the women's 
lightweight eight, the men's pair 
and the women's lightweight four 
helped the Spartans to beat some 
pretty big teams. 

Number 8: Chris Sulll-
va n joins the U.S. 
National team-So far this one 
has not received the ink it de-
serves. Out of the 20 players 
Sullivan is the only Division II 
player represented. 

Number 9: Jay MIiier 
moves to the University 
of South Florida-It was a 
clear loss for UT but the next 
logical career move for Miller. 
He left with a 122-38-5 record 
and a national championship. 

Number 10: UT • defeats 
USF In basketball-Actually 
the entire season was a big sto· 
ry. Besides the NC St. victory, 
the 82-75 win was probably the 
most important in gaining 
respect in the city for the 
program. 

Student 
Special 

Free Month Rental 
Buy 2 months - get 

third month FREE 
New rentals only 

with this ad. 
Store your goods with us 

for the summer. 

I U•STOR I 
U•WCK 

W. HILLS80ROUGH 

11 

Perkins pointed to the fact 
that the living quarters (McKay 
Hall) and the cafeteria were with-
in walking distance of the train-
ing field and the Sports Center. 
He also liked the fact that UT is 
located down1own and that the 
Pepin/Rood Grandstands· were 
available for people to watch the 
practices. "We can create more 
• '!Crest from our fans," he added. 

Soccer, ,,am page 14 

similar to Jay Miller personality-
wise, which is a good asset to 
have. His is the type of coach 
that I respect," Sullivan said. 

Fitzgerald's philosophy' in life 
is rather simple. "I believe what 
goes around, comes around. If 
you work very· hard you will be 
rewarded for your efforts," he 
said. "I've worked very hard for 
this type of position. I'm very 
happy the University has offered 
~e the opportunity to coach 
here." 

No long term lease 
As low as 63~ 

per day. 

u u • STOR 
•LOCK 

6207 W. Hillsborough 
Tampa, FL 33614 

884-0266 
Convenient Hours 

Open Mon.-Sat. 7 to 7 
Sunday 1 to 8 

FREE USE OF 

TRAILER 

EARN EXTRA CASH 
Bring this ad on your 

initial donation to 
receive extra $5.00 

IN YOUR SPARE TIME 
S1QQOO PER MONTH OR MORE 

AS A PLASMA DONOR 

Se hable Espanol! 

STUDY OR READ WHILE YOU DONATE 

FREE 
Yow 

• Physical Exam 
• Hepatitis Test 
• Aids Antibody Test 

Monday & Friday 7:00 to 5:00 
Wednesday 7:00 to 3:00 

Tuesday & Thursday 7:00 to 6:00 
Saturday 7:00 to 12:00 

,. Tampa Plasma Corporation 
PS 1502 W. Kennedy Blvd. • Tampa, FL 33606 

Call for more information 253•0221 or 253 1110226 
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16 The Minaret announcements 
PERSONALS 
Dr. Economlc:il, 

Dan and I have • received many 
Ulllee lrom your lec:lurN. 
KNp up the good llu.lrallonal 

... w ..... 

Mpn, 
• ha been en a-- yNt. S.. 

It you c:an manae• to ttnd, tn.itt In 
your futul'II endeavors. 

Tlggerena·• Mom 

~-
Would you be Interested In a aon? 

Tlggar•II• lust dellvered and the,re 
are some beau!llul kittens up !or 
adoption. Of course, you know that 
you must have all the proper lathe~y 
qualities ... 

Tlggerene'B Mom 

Dr. Adolescent Experience, 
Thanks lor all the advise this 

seme&ter. I hope I can make n In 
Australia tor $15 a day. Have a 
great gummer. 

Student 

Fatherly Qualities Include: 
Good breath, a decent Job, high 

morals, and a qul81 bark. 

Bayahore Basketball Player, 
This Is the week that we both 

score In Or. Economic&' cla&s. Good 
Luck on the final. 

friend 

UPI, AP, Traveler, Stage leh, and 
the rest or the gang, 

Good bye to those who are 
leaving. Those o! us who are staying 
will llnd 11 very dlf!lcull to fill the 
void that you will leave behind. 
Oon't forget the wonder1ul times we 
have experienced together. 

rs 
M:Jm 

w...-, 
Hey pretty boyll Ira Friday don't 

tall •IMp or you inglll "lorget"IIIIIIIIII 
Mouth 

TO EVERY ONE WHO SUPPORTED US 
WANG~ eRtSIS, ESPECIALL YTHE 
1N7 SENIOR ROTC Cl.ASS. THANK 
't'OU. YOU STOOD BY US DURING A 
REALLY LOW POINT IN OUR LIVES, 
flHJ WE WLLNEVER FORGET Y0U 

'tOJIFRENOS FOREVER. 
JOE. TERRY, TOM. Gl.1100, ANO 

BC, 
you are all of me and I am yours-

.. wtll make It together ... CSN has 
already told the whOle wo~d ... 

To my lrlend~; 

oh how I love you, 
angel 

I am going to miss all or you. 
Huie, you are the best l~•nd anyone 
could have-look-out Beach and 
Baquarln here we come. Terl, 
.Audience women, you have been the 
best I hope we will be roommates 
next year In a real apartmen!, the 
lormal was pertecllll AXO, you are 
the best I wlll miss the lavghs and 
togetherness you are all dear to my 
hean. Audience man, Mr, Ice Cream, 
I am glad I have found someone who 
enjoys doing lhe same things I do, 
You are very special to me. I 
treasure our friendship. 

Mike, 

Love you all. 
Tracy, Cheesewoman, 

Baby Twaceeee 

To the one who has made me the 
proudest girt In lhe world. I always 
knew you would reach this goal, and 
you did. It'll be hard next year 
without you, but Its easier knowing 
that your st,ar11ng to accomplish 
your (our) dreams. 

. CONGRATULATIONS ON GRADUA.TIOOII 
I love you, 

• Kay 

REZ WEZ Ra Stall, 
II has been a great year. Thanks 

for an of your hard work. .. you people 
are amazing! I love you• Dave, 
Kathy. Christine, Ampy. Bryan, Ed, 
Jim, Patti, and Sue. 

Good Luck on finals, 

• - .... =.c~=--=~:.Jt.=~-'=-~F,;e 

UNIVERSITY 
OF TAMPA 

RATHSKELLER 
Presents 

[p@~@ 

& 
Other Great Food 
• Hot & Cold Grinders 
• Salads 
• Sandwiches 
• French Fries 
• Popcorn 
• Desserts 

M-F, 11 a.m. - 1 a.m. 
Sat., 5 p.m. - 3 a.m. 

Sun., Closed 

251-0646 
401 W. Kennedy Blvd. 

Tampa 

• 

REZWEZ~ 
I had tun -1lln9 wlh all or you-

I appreciate the, hald work UICI tin. 
with your programming effo(\a 
(Randy, Marc. MaurNn, K111hy. Mike. 
Trlah. CK, Manie, Carole, John, Jim, 
-.. S-, Sam, Btuce, and Sue). 

Looking forward to ne1t year, 
Pam 

Davld-Scolt, Steve, Holly. 
Antolne11e, John, Tim, Craig. Steve, 
Brian, Ron, Paul, E'rlc, Teny, and Bob; 

Your dedlc:atlon 11 appreciated ... 

Irene and Shirley, 
Happy Secretary's Week. 

Sincerely, Pam 

Mlsa Manners, Stage Left, Amobea 
W,;11n1111, 

Thanks for a great yearl I'll think 
of ya"II r111xt year while I'm sining 
on the Texas beach drinking Plna-
Coladas and smoking a cigarette. 
Take care ol your&elvealll 

Love, 
The Traveler 

Minaret crew, La,ppus, AP, & Doc .. 
It's been great working with you 

the past year. Keep up the good work, 
and good luck 10 all. (past, present, 
and tuture.) 

The Traveler 

Bear, 
Be good and II the ·carrot Head" 

hks you again. wet bl• )>edl 
•Squeeky Mouse 

The Bearded Fellow. 
Seeing that I earety ,.. you r 

thought this would be the easiest 
way to reach you. Did that make 
sense? The aerobic woman and I are 
looking for something wild to do 
with our lime, have you got any 
suggestions? 

Thanks tor your lrlandahip and 
don't be a etranQlll'I Remember you 
can always llnd a homecook&d meal 
(ok, sometimes It doesn't cook ju&t 
r1gh11) and aomaone lo listen to you 
should you evet swim over to the 
Island. 

Oh, by the way, why shouldn't we 
do those things? Just kidding! 

M 

Topbunker, 
Four years. Seems like lour 

cen1urles, doesn't It? Wish I was 
making the ·complete· journey Imo 
the real world with you, but I think I 
am content with the role I'm playing 
right now. At lust we'll, 81111 be 
togelherll The lnsepatable 
bunkmatesll Remeber the advice you 
gave about the undertoad? . Don't 
torget II when looking at your own 
Ille. I love youll 

Kahlua Lady 

Fuzzy Navel. 
"I need a beer to put out th-

flameal" How many more times can 
.. SM that belore you fly off to the 
Windy City? I think ln'1ead of 
... 1ng It .,. naed 10 experience ill 

I am so glad tlult you've made a 
apace for m. In your hectic Ille. I 
know you have aa much space u you 
want In mine. Don'I forget the QOOd 
times we've managed to lulva since 
we met. I know you·ra, a little bit 
afraid and nervous about wlul1 lies 
ahead, but you'll go In and take It by 
storm. 

Call to talk or IICrNm or cry 
when thlnga pl out of control. Donl 
lotfJ« rllal I you Tola/I 

Kahilla Lady 

Bear, 
The 11..,-, on tap end dinner'• 

ready, whal tlm. should, _,. expect 
you? 

Auntie M 

Bear's Daddy, 
Maybe - should do that lunch 

thing again aoon. You guys deHrve 
111 

Auntie M 

Callornla Cowboy, 
Excuse me lor Interrupting, but 

are there any Intelligent life forms 
out tiler• at the current time? Just 
wondering! 

Your Best Friend 

UPI, 
II ha$ been great working with 

you; I think we made a good ream. 
Good luck in the future. 

AP 

Kah'lua Lady, 
I'm goln!I to mi$S youl We still 

have some time to cause sGme 
trout>le t>elore I leave. Thanks for 
being 11uch a good fnend. 

Fuzzy Navel 

Topbunker, 
You've been a great roommate. 

Good luck, and I know you'll do great 
whatever you decide to do. Lei's 
keep in touch. 

Fuzzy Navel 

JASalr, 
This Is. the last personal I ca.n 

send you. so I'll have to think ol 
other 1 hlngs I can send you. 

Am,P. 

Minaret crew, 
I'll miss you all. 

M,O,and C, 
Thanlls !or being lhe best 3 

roommates that anyone could ask !or. 
I hope we atways keep In touchlll 

Love, Teri 

Chns, 
Don't lorget, I will be down this 

summer to visit you- you couldn't 
get rid ol me H you tried. 

Ann Landers 

A~ Chi Omega. 
Remember that you are all #1 In 

my heart ;,nd that Is all that 
maners. AXO #1. 

Teri 

.AXO Seniors, 
The best of luck to all of you and 

keep In touch always. 
Teri 

Aldo, 
Thanks for .,, 1/87 -you made 

the Carnation Ban the bell ever. 
Teri 

Cheeteman, 
We are ready to go fishing al 

CAMPUS STIIE 
r.:Eafe of the <Week 

fftem 

April 24 • May 1 

8: 15 a.m. - 11 :45 p.m. 
1 p.m. - 3:45 p.m. 

Book Buy Back 

April 24, 1987 

Balli• Point whenever you are -let 
UI know, 

AudlenceWomen, C'--woman, 
end Audience Mao 

Chee1eman, Cheenwoman, and 
Audience Man, 

Cin - go for another 3 hour limo 
ride? The lul one WH much too 
short. 

Audie,- Woman 

To Alpha Chi Omega. 
Thanka for choosing me as the 

1986-87 Carnation Glr1 of the year. 
Teri 

Cheasewoman, . 
I believe that h Is time to go to 

the Rax In Clearwater. What do you 
think? 

Audience Woman 

Tracy, 
Thanks for being the best little 

sister In 1he world. You have been 
great. 

Ten 

P.S. I lhlnk I ligured out how to 
chew backwards! 

Dear Ed, 
I had the besl limo at lhe Lincoln. 

Thanks lor asking me 10 marry you 
then. .We'll remember that night 
foreverll 

Love Always, 
Carol 

o..ar AXO's, 
It was a wonderful year I'll have 

lots of greal memories. Good luck 
next year. I'm sorry that you"ll have 
to do It without me. Come visll Ed 
and I In L.A. II rm glad lhat everyone 
had fun at the formal It was real 
speclal to me tool! 

Love in the bond. 
Carol 

Rex-
• Shakeepeare said: 

Farewell. thou art too dear tor my 
possessing, 
And 1/l<e enough thou know'sl thy 
esllmat•. 
The chaner ol lhy wonh gives thee 
rel•tulng; 
My bonds In thee art, all determ/nare. 
For huw do I ho/ti ,,_ buf by~:hy 
granting, 
And tor that riches where Is my 
deserving? 

Kym 

Starman -
Always remember I love you 

beyond Imagination, and rem11mber 
Saturdays at 8 p.m .. stick-shilling, 
cycling In the rain, debales on 
philosophy, caring, comparing, and 
judging, visits to parks, cooking 
casseroles, fuggllng. all-day 
sludylng, movies. love, Joy, rears, 
and more ... but above all, us. 

Lorraine, 

Yours, 
The painter 

l'Ve enjoyed our year. Thanks for 
all 01 the dinners. Also, thanks lor 
being a friend. 

Frederick 

AP, 
Thanks lor all ol your holp. 

You've been a patient assistant. 
Hopefully, someday our dogs ·w111 
meet--maybe In doggy heaven. 

UPI 

The staH, 
I hate to be lrlle. but I couldr1'1 

have done ft wlthout you all. Your 
e!fons have been much appreciated. 
Anyllme you need • glass ol water or 
a saftlne, give me a call. 

The dictator 

Traveler, Stage Lelt, The Enguller, 
and Ad woman. 

We've ( or at lea.It I have) enjoyed 
the cale meals. Your conversation 
h•• made them even better. 

The cake man 

Ligia, 
I e1on, belleve a word you aay. No 

one under the age ol lour remembers 
anything. 

Marcus 

Everybody, 
Tlulnka tor one ol the bell years 

of my 111,. II turned out belier than I 
ever could have Imagined. 

Tim 

AP and UPI 
I hop• my feet are big enough. 

Good luc:11 and 11ay In touch. 
TD 

s,11. 
You know I reahr don't want to 

rub ft In. But, I DID IT. Tlulnks tor 
your· support. 

Jerry'• friend 


	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0001
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0002
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0003
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0004
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0005
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0006
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0007
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0008
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0009
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0010
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0011
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0012
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0013
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0014
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0015
	tsn-1987-04-24-00_0016



